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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

October 30, 2013
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

AUTHORIZATION TO ACCEPT A GRANT FROM THE FEDERAL DEPARTMENT OF HOMELAND SECURITY – TRANSPORTATION SECURITY ADMINISTRATION, AND TO CREATE A CAPITAL PROJECT WA185 GMIA SECURITY SURVEILLANCE SYSTEM
POLICY

Acceptance of a special federal grant requires County Board approval.
BACKGROUND

The Milwaukee County Department of Transportation – Airport Division is seeking authorization to accept a grant from the Transportation Security Administration (TSA) for the design and installation of a security surveillance system that will include security cameras, computer hardware, and software.  Airport security is an important national effort that requires collaborative efforts by multiple agencies making use of common resources.  The TSA is interested in enhancing its airport security operations by increasing at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA) the usefulness of closed circuit television, detection systems, and other surveillance hardware and storage equipment, as well as associated electrical, cabling, and support facilities.  Toward this end the TSA has sponsored a grant program that provides funds to airports to enhance and construct surveillance systems that will increase the capabilities of cooperating security and law enforcement programs.  This program provides direct grants to airports that reimburse the costs of the design and construction of the surveillance systems while leaving to airports the cost of maintaining and operating the system.  GMIA and Milwaukee County have been awarded a $10,147,221.04 grant by the TSA for the design and construction of such a surveillance system.  Operating and maintenance costs for the system will be paid by airport funds.
RECOMMENDATION

The Milwaukee County Department of Transportation Director respectfully recommends that the Airport Director, with review by the County Corporation Counsel assigned to the Airport, be authorized to request and accept funds associated with the TSA grant application for the design and installation of a security surveillance system at GMIA.  The Director also recommends that the Department of Administrative Services be authorized to process a 2014 administrative transfer to create capital project WA185 GMIA Security Surveillance System.
FISCAL NOTE

The security surveillance system is projected to cost $10,147,221.04, of which the entire cost will be funded by the TSA.  Upon final grant approval, an appropriation transfer may be required to adjust the funding sources and project expense categories.  Subsequent operating and maintenance expenses will be funded from airport operating accounts.  Acceptance of the requested TSA grant will have no fiscal effect on the tax levy of Milwaukee County.
Prepared by:  C. Barry Bateman, Airport Director
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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